
Dear House Human Services Committee Members,  

Thank you for your important service and dedication to the state of North Dakota. 

I am a mother of nine children whom I homeschooled kindergarten thru high school for 32years. 

I graduated from UND with a BS in Education, hold a ND teaching certificate, have my Masters in Public 
Health from the University of Michigan, and recently became a Certified Nursing Assistant. 

After extensive careful study of vaccines, I stand in full support of the following three Bills…HB1307, 
HB1320, HB1306.    

2020 was wrought by many albeit good intended but heavy-handed broad sweeping Public Health 
regulations that cancelled out so much additional effective scientific information, procedures, and 
practices in hasty political and financial overriding of the Truth and to personal freedom. Our 
Government, you, must allow us the right to choose whether to vaccinate or not without fear of losing 
our right to education and work!  And, to continue to study the effects of vaccines is very important 
also. 

Thank you for your consideration on this matter. 

Please Vote in support of HB1307, HB1320, HB1306 

Sincerely, 

Julie Liffrig 

District 33     

 


